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The original impetus for this collection of papers representing the 
Harvard Program in Risk and Prevention came from a lunch in Pittsburgh, 
Pennsylvania, in June 1994. Marc Camras, whom I had met at the Interna­
tional Child and Youth Care Conference in Milwaukee just a few weeks 
earlier and who had shared with me several of his papers written for the 
Risk and Prevention program, just happened to be visiting in Pittsburgh. 
We were meeting to discuss the papers and suddenly the idea hit. Why not 
assemble a group of such papers together in a journal to share with the rest 
of the child and youth work field? With that the concept was born, and long 
before I knew I would have the wonderful fortune to be able to spend a year 
on sabbatical at Harvard. 

Two years later we are ready, and are honored, to bring out this theme 
edition of the Journal of Child and Youth Care Work. Many people have 
enabled it to come to fruition and I acknowledge them with deepest thanks. 
They include: 

Andrew J. Schneider-Munoz, who to my knowledge was the first child 
and youth care worker active in the field who went to the Harvard Graduate 
School of Education. Andy introduced me to Harvard students and faculty 
and, in addition to his own contribution of an article, made valuable 
suggestions for the collection. As a faculty member at the Child and Youth 
Care Learning Center at the University of Milwaukee-Wisconsin, Andy 
shares his knowledge and perspectives acquired in the Risk and Prevention 
program with the hundreds of child and youth workers he trains nationally 
every year. 

Professor Michael J. N akkula of the Risk and Prevention Program. 
Professor Nakkula served as the faculty sponsor for my 1995-1996 sabbati­
cal year spent as a Visiting Scholar affiliated with the Risk and Prevention 
Program. His ideas, suggestions, dialogue and continuing interest and 
support, moral and other, enabled the collection to come together and in the 
process to be a very pleasurable experience for me. And, as I mention later, 
seeing him 'in action' working with youth utterly convinced me as to the 
relationship between the work of the Risk and Prevention Program and that 
of the child and youth field. 

The paper authors. Prior to coming to Harvard for the year, I had the 
opportunity to meet Professor Robert Selman, and both Marc Camras and 
William Penuel who were completing their studies. Spending the year at 
Harvard enabled me to meet other Risk and Prevention faculty, students 
and graduates: Professors Gil Noam, Annie Rogers, Janine Bempechat, 
Thomas Shaw and Catherine Ayoub; and doctoralstudentsNormaJiminez, 
Victoria Nakkula, and Michael Karcher. In preparing their papers, many 
authors collaborated with others who are also acknowledged. I thank all of 
you for your pieces and the seminal work described in them, for your 
general interest in the journal and for your openness to the needs of child 
and youth care workers. 
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Martha Mattingly of the Program in Child Development and Child 
Care and Dean David Epperson of the School of Social Work. Special thanks 
are due for supporting my concept of a sabbatical and for granting it to me. 
Being 'on site' certainly aided the work of assembling the journal and 
enhanced rny own understanding. 

Gregory Hildebrand, the Managing Editor of the Journal of Child and 
Youth Care Work. An acknowledgment to him for his ongoing attention to 
the "nuts and bolts" work of copy editing, production dissemination and 
promotion, without which a journal simply does not get published. 

-Karen Vander Ven 


